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The City of Los Angeles faces a continuing crisis in the management of the Department of Animal
Services by its General Manager, Ed Boks. These problems range across a gamut of issues: facilities,
management and operations, and priority setting and follow up. These problems have caused a severe
problem for the City in implementing its laws, policies and procedures.

The people of Los Angeles have responded to the uncontrolled growth of cats and dogs and a high
euthanasia rate in the city with support for Proposition F to upgrade and build new shelters.
Unfortunately, today the new and much needed Northeast Valley and the Harbor shelter facilities are
unused or underused due to lack of proper planning and management.

The City of Los Angeles adopted one of the nation’s most comprehensive “Spay and Neuter”
Ordinance in 2008 (179,615). Since the adoption of the new Ordinance, as anticipated, there has been a
significant and welcome increase in the demand for spay and neuter services, Rather than be prepared
to address the increased demands, Boks unilaterally suspended the City’s programs, causing confusion
about the city’s goals and its commitment to becoming a “No Kill” city. Upon being challenged, he
“unsuspended” a part of the program, without any reasonable explanation of the original decision or
the turnabout, other than as a response to a budget cut. Mr. Boks did not consult with the City Council,
Animal Services Commission or the Spay and Neuter Advisory Committee,

Mr. Boks embarrassed the City by a promotion called “Hooters for Neuters™ to raise funds for the
Department. In 2008, Mr. Boks created and pushed the idea of a pit bull training academy to be run by
ex-convicts. In both instances, Mr. Boks took unilateral action. Furthermore, upon examination, the
decisions were found to have been made in private, without regard to City policies or practices. When
challenged, these actions were reversed without any adverse impact.

Los Angeles pays its general managers very well, In return, the city asks general managers to adhere to
city laws, policies and procedures, to consult with the public and city advisory committees and to keep
elected city leaders apprised of any significant changes in their department’s operations and processes.

Mr. Boks has consistently failed in his responsibility. He should know better. Because of his actions as
described above and in the media, how can the City of Los Angeles have confidence in his ability and
desire to do the best for Los Angeles? Obviously it can't.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the City Council adopt a vote of no confidence in Ed Boks, General

Manager of the Department of Animal Services and call upon hi resign this position immediately.
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